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This year, Imperial War Museums (IWM) and the Powerstock team responsible for A Dorset Parish Remembers, a member of the First World War Centenary Partnership, are working together to show the UNESCO listed film The Battle of the Somme, to audiences across the world.   Shot and screened in 1916, it was the first feature length documentary about war and changed the way both cinema and film was perceived by the public.   In the year of its release around 20 million people, almost half the population of Britain at the time, watched The Battle of the Somme, many hoping to see the image of a loved-one or friend captured on film.   One hundred years later, this unique film from IWM's collection is being shown to commemorate the anniversary of the Battle of the Somme.
[image: ]Laura Rossi's new score was commissioned to mark the 90th Anniversary of the Battle of the Somme.   The re-mastered film was screened for the 90th anniversary of the battle to a full house at the Queen Elizabeth Hall, performed by the Philharmonia Orchestra.
The Battle of the Somme was the first major offensive on the Western Front in which the British Army took the leading role.   It was the British contribution to a coordinated offensive (with France, Italy and Russia) across Europe to defeat the Germans after the setbacks of 1915.   Planning for the battle was very detailed, with the overall strategy aiming to carry out a sustained artillery bombardment over German positions lasting five days, followed by the infantry attack.   Sixty per cent of the British Army had no battle experience.   The Army was told they would find the barbed wire blown away and German soldiers dead in their trenches.   As the Army advanced, the 'dead' Germans' machine guns scythed through slowly advancing soldiers impeded by barbed wire.   The first day of the battle, on 1 July 1916, was the bloodiest in the history of the British Army, with 57,740 casualties, including 19,240 dead.
The film will be shown in Powerstock Hut
at 7.30 pm on Friday, 1 July 2016.
There is no charge.   A voluntary contribution may be made to the Parish's Heritage Fund.   Doors open at 6.45 pm.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The accompanying page provides data on the making of the film.
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